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Friends of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Held remotely via Zoom on 30th June 2020
Present: Teo Greenstreet (Chair), Debbie Siva-Jothy (Secretary), Richard McQuinn (Treasurer), Helen Parker, Catherine Richardson, Graham Axelby, Mary Axelby and Nick Morris

Apologies: Vanessa Roberts

1. The minutes of the 2019 AGM were received.
2. Teo gave the Chair’s Report which was seconded by Debbie:
 Highlights of the years activity 

1. Nine Ranger Workdays – no work days from March onwards due to Covid 19
2. Jolly Holly ; A Christmas Family Event involving over 25 people making wreaths from the materials sourced in the woods.
3. 11 bird boxes checked (50% use) serviced (thanks Chris) and returned.

4. Monitoring of the Canterbury Crescent building work, particularly fencing.
5. Monitoring of regrowth of Japanese Knotweed (some has returned – reported to ranger)

6. Continued monitoring of boundary works and collapsing boundary wall. Seeking clarification from John Gilpin that ownership is with Sivil.

7. Support from Sheffield City Council Ward Pot of £394 for a new A board and web site hosting.

8. Gaining support from the COOP as a local good cause. Proceeds will go towards development and installation of an artwork/map being create by Vanessa. The installation is planned as an A2 interpretation board to be mounted near the entrance. Draft final artwork submitted to Sheffield City Council for approval.
9. Planting of new donated apple tree in orchard, making 6 apple, 1 plum 1 crab
10. Maintenance of FOGWAM website

11. Ongoing laurel and holly clearance
12. Further establishing and wood chipping of the path to avoid the central bog area.

13. Further clearance of main and subsidiary pond and cutting back and litter clearance of surrounds.
14. Meadow seed planting in central strip of meadow (yellow rattle seeds).
Sivil Building Development Update 
1. Monitoring of Tree Protection Order

2. Clarification from John Gilpin that there will be no access routes from gardens

3. Monitoring of drainage swales and request for planting. After over a year of installation the swale does not appear to have had any water pass through it.
Matters arising/still being considered
1. Planting in Swale: ongoing question raised with John Gilpin

2. Suggested development of open glade on top path

3. Suggested move of the bench away from the new building
4. Initiation of a longitudinal insect survey by Mike Siva-Jothy as part of work of Sheffield University Masters students. At the meeting, Debbie described an initial study of moths that Mike had undertaken during the pandemic lockdown which identified 59 species of moth, some rare and some not previously recorded in the area.
As ever our appreciation goes to Sheffield City Council rangers. Thanks particularly to Chris Roberts who was seconded to another department from January.   

3. Richard gave the Treasurer’s Report which was seconded by Nick Morris:

See the bank account transactions and balance for the year on page 3. Richard explained that there was no expenditure on insurance during the year because our cover was arranged through the City Council. The Council have provided policies to a number of Friends groups on condition they regularly attend Sheffield Green Spaces Forum.
4. Election of Management Committee
Proposed members: Teo Greenstreet (Chair) Richard McQuinn (Treasure), Debbie Siva-Jothy, Helen Parker and Vanessa Roberts (by proxy, in her absence): seconded by Catherine Richardson
Richard proposed a vote of thanks to Teo for his hard work in liaising with the Council during a difficult period of remote working and additional risk assessment.
5. A.O.B

i) Richard noted that the meadow has not been mown at all this year.

ii) Debbie reported that one of the wooden bollards at the Crimicar Lane entrance had broken and needed replacing. 

iii) Richard asked when it was likely that our planned work days would resume. It was clear that we would not be able to meet and work on site in July as the Council had not sanctioned the resumption of work by Friends groups and had not yet approved our amended risk assessment. 
iv) There was a brief discussion of possible future work which included the opening of a glade in the trees by a section of the top path through the wood. This would have the advantage of increasing visibility on a length of path that some site users may feel is not currently safe because of its enclosed nature.

Meeting Closed
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Reference TOTAL
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Membership

s Rent

Petty 

Cash Insurance

Sundry 

Items

Bank 

Charges

Total 

Expenses TOTAL

£ £ £ £ £ £ £ £ £ £

Balance b/fwd 01/04/2019 B/Fwd 329.11 329.11

Interest 05/04/2019 0.59 0.59

The Community Volunteers  12/03/2020 50027 -10.00 -10.00 -10.00

Grant  Sheffield City Council 12/03/2020 396.00 396.00 396.00

Bank Interest 04/10/2020 0.81 0.81

WIX - Web Domain name 2018-19 - Reimburse Teo 

Greenstreet 18/03/2020 50029 -11.16 -11.16

WIX - Website Host 2019-20 - Reimburse Teo 

Greenstreet as above -74.25 -74.25

WIX - Web Domain name 2019-20 - Reimburse Teo 

Greenstreet as above -11.16 -11.16

UK POS (New A Board) Reumburse Teo Greenstreet as above -215.84 -215.84

Closing Balance c/fwd 31/03/2020 404.10 396.00 -10.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 -10.00 404.10

Current Account Cash Balance 78.51

DepositAccount Cash balance 325.57

Potential Liabilities Uncleared Cheques 0.00

Total 404.08

Richard McQuinn Treasurer 31.03.20
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